
 Woodlawn Weekly News     March 4 – 5, 2023 

 

Weekly Calendar – March 5-13, 2023 

(also available at www.woodlawnlutheran.org) 
 

Sun. Mar. 5 – Worship at 8:00am & 10:30am; Bible Hour at 9:15am (Kid’s Club in Rooms 201 & 204; Bible Study (Ser-

mon on the Mount) in Room 100) 

Mon. Mar. 6 – SCRIP orders due by 8:00am; PBJ at 2:30pm in Room 101; Worship at Good Shepherd’s at 6:30pm  

Tue. Mar. 7 – Handbells at 6:30pm; Sheepshead at 7:00pm in the cafeteria  

Wed. Mar. 8 – Midweek Lent Worship at 3:30pm; Worship at GS at 3:30pm & 6:30pm; Supper at Good Shepherd’s 

4:30pm-5:30pm  

Thu. Mar. 9 – Senior Bible Study at Good Shepherd’s at 11:00am; Public School Catechism at 5:00pm in the Luther 

Lounge; Choir at Woodlawn at 7:00pm 

Fri. Mar. 10 – School Chapel at 9:00am 

Sat. Mar. 11 – Pizzas for Playground 7:00am-5:00pm at Good Shepherd’s in the gym; Stretch at Good Shepherd’s at 

9:00am; Worship w/Communion at 5:00pm; Daylight Savings Time Begins – Turn Clocks FORWARD one hour tonight 

Sun. Mar. 12 – Worship w/Communion at 8:00am – Grades 1-4 Sing; No Bible Study; Kid’s Club at 9:15am in Rooms 

201 & 204; Worship w/Communion at 10:30am – Kneser Retirement Celebration 

Mon. Mar. 13 – PBJ at 2:30pm in Room 101; Worship at Good Shepherd’s at 6:30pm  
 

Attendance Last Week  

Ash Wednesday 49 / 8  Bible Class (1)  31          

Saturday 5:00    68   Kid’s Club    8 

Sunday 8:00    64 

Sunday 10:30    71 

Midweek Lent   80 

Total          353 (includes 13 online viewers)  

 

Remember in Your Prayers 

Our shut-ins: Barbara Day, Jean Evrard, and Dorothy Schiller. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Offerings 

Please continue to write checks payable to Woodlawn, Jordan, or Good Shepherd’s UNTIL THE END OF 

JUNE! Please make sure to mark “W, “J”, or “GS” on each envelope to help out our counters.  Those who give electroni-

cally will NOT receive these packets in the mail.  

There are white offering envelopes with the Living Hope logo on the table in the entryway for anyone who may 

wish to occasionally give cash or a check, but doesn’t receive the envelopes in the mail. 

 

Bible Classes 

 Sunday mornings will have the same study at both campuses at 9:15am: Sermon on the Mount: Jesus’ words in the 

Sermon on the Mount are aimed at his disciples. He taught them, and us, the attitudes and actions that reflect our faith 

in him as our Savior. 

 The Wednesday class has been suspended during Lent. It will resume in mid-April.  

A Senior Bible study is held at Good Shepherd’s at 11:00am on Thursdays.  

 Mary Mornings meets the 1st & 3rd Saturdays of each month at 9:00am at Woodlawn in the cafeteria.  

Please take a flyer on the table in the entryway for details.  

 

Daylight Savings Time - Spring Forward 

Daylight Savings Time Begins at 2:00am next Saturday night, March 11! Remember to turn your clocks AHEAD 

one hour when you go to bed. 

http://www.woodlawnlutheran.org/


Lenten Fellowship Meals 

Good Shepherd will have meals after their 3:30pm Lenten service each week. Please sign-up if you plan to attend 

so we can plan for enough food. If you can help, volunteers are needed to bring desserts and to assist with set-up, serv-

ing, and clean-up. Please see the table in the entryway for dinner menus and sign-up sheets. You can also check out 

www.goodshepherds.net, and click on Special Services to see detailed menus. 

 

Scrip / Raise Right 

 Our next order is March 6. You can find order forms from the carousel by the main door. A retailer listing is also 

available. Contact Mrs. Gasper at mgasper@logls.org with questions.  

 Shake Shack is the newest retailer to join the program offering a $25 gift card earning 5%. 

 

Pizza Fundraiser 

Pizza can be picked up on March 11 from 3:00-5:00pm. If you cannot pick up during this time, please make prior ar-

rangements for your pizzas by contacting Jes Woller at school@goodshepherds.net, as there is no freezer space available to 

store them. Thank you for supporting this event.  

 

Call News 

Pastor Wessel has received a call to be Associate Pastor at St. Bartholomew’s Lutheran Church in Kawkawlin, Michigan. 

Please pray that the Lord would give him wisdom as he decides where to serve at this time. 

The next Voter’s meeting to call a 7th grade teacher will be held at Good Shepherd’s on Tuesday, March 14th, at 6:30pm. 

 

Pastor Kneser’s Retirement  

 Join us on Sunday, March 12th, at 10:30am for the celebration of Pastor Kneser’s ministry as he begins his semi-

retirement. All current and former members of Woodlawn and our neighboring churches are welcome to share in this 

special service. If you have a special memory of Pastor, forms are available on the table in the entryway. Completed 

forms can be placed in the box. 

 

New Beginnings Opening 

New Beginnings - A Home for Mothers in Milwaukee, WI (the daughter ministry of Christian Life Resources) has an im-

mediate opening for a Home Manager. For questions, interest, or more information, contact Madison Schulz, Interim Execu-

tive Director, by phone (414-376-0595) or by email (madisons@homeformothers.com). 

 

Wisconsin Lutheran High School Events 

4th & 6th Grade Make a Splash—On Thursday, March 16, 4th & 6th graders and at least one parent/guardian 

(mandatory) are invited to attend the annual “Make a Splash” event at Springs Water Park (formerly Country Springs 

Water Park) in Pewaukee. A formal parent presentation will take place from 6:00-7:00pm, and students are welcome to 

use the water park from 4:30-9:00pm. Visit wlhs.org/splash to register for this complimentary event. 

Grade School Dance Camp—WLHS varsity girls dance team invites girls in K4-through 8th grade to a one-day dance 

camp on Saturday, March 25. Camp begins at 2:00pm with a parents and friends showcase at 6:00pm. 

Visit wlhs.org/dancecamp to register. For questions, contact Coach Aryn Ebben at: 

wlhsvarsitydance@gmail.com. 

Viking Explorer Summer Camps—Summer camp at Wisconsin Lutheran High School allows students to explore a wide 

variety of activities and interests in a Christian setting. Camps include theater, a variety of sports, art, robotics, cheerleading, 

and more! For more information, visit wlhs.org/explorers. 

 

Women’s Fellowship Meeting Guest Speaker 

Would you like to learn more about home missions? On Tuesday, March 14th, Living Hope Women’s Fellow-

ship will be hosting Pastor Clint Burow of Amazing Grace, a mission church in South Beloit, IL. The presentation 

will begin at 12:30 p.m. in the cafeteria at the Woodlawn Campus, followed by lunch. We encourage all ladies of 

the congregations to join us as well as the men who love them. It’s a great way to meet members of your Living 

Hope family, make new friends, and find out more about home missions! If you have any questions, please contact 

Denyce Baker (262-789-8085 or baker021074@gmail.com) or any Women’s Fellowship member. A sign-up sheet 

is available in the entryway. Please sign up by Wednesday, March 8th. 

http://www.goodshepherds.net/
mailto:mgasper@logls.org
mailto:school@goodshepherds.net
mailto:madisons@homeformothers.com
http://wlhs.org/splash
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Youth Group 

Bible Study, Games, and Pizza, Oh My! Join us for a lock-in at the Good Shepherd's campus on Friday, March 17th 

from 7:00pm to 7:00am! We will have a number of fun activities all night long! Register online on the teen webpage . 

This can also be located on the Good Shepherd's Website under Youth Group. Please contact Ahnsharee Klusmeyer if 

you have any questions at: aklusmeyer@goodshepherds.net . 

Please note our upcoming events:  April 2- Service Project and  

May 13- Bonfire and Cornhole at the Woodlawn Campus. 

 

Wisconsin Lutheran College 

Choir Concert: The Wisconsin Lutheran Choir performs its Spring Tour Home Concert on Friday, March 24 at 7:30pm in 

the college's Center for Arts and Performance. Free tickets are available from the Box Office, 414.443.8802 or wlc.edu/BoxOf-

fice. 

 Faculty Opportunities: Wisconsin Lutheran College is seeking nominees for several faculty positions. For details, please 

visit wlc.edu/hr. 

 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 

Members who own Thrivent products should check their online account to determine if you have earned any 

“Choice Dollars.” The website has been revised, so follow these instructions:  

Sign in to your home page; Click on Membership Overview; Scroll down the page until you come to the Thrivent 

Choice section. It will show you the amount of dollars available. Follow the instructions to direct the dollars to 

the church.  

“Choice Dollars” earned during 2022 must be directed to your charity BEFORE March 31, 2023. 

 

PTO Presentation 

Lamb of God PTO has scheduled a parenting presentation with Christian Family Solutions for March 23 from 6:00-

7:00pm. We plan to serve a meal beforehand from 5-6pm. The topic is Being a Christian Kid in the Electronic Age. A flier 

and a signup will be coming out soon. 

 
 

 

SERVING NEXT WEEK 
 

Church Cleaning 

We would like to thank Rebecca Schwall for cleaning the church this week. Next week Dave Oldenburg is sched-

uled.  

 

Ushers for Next Week (March 11 - 12) 

Saturday – 5:00pm – (4A) Jay Schwall, Andrew Schwall, Jacob Schwall, Casey Schwall, John Harders, John Harders, Jr. 

Sunday – 8:00am – (6B) Joe Lucchesi, Jaccob Diaz Griffin, Corey Tulledge, Bill Hansen 

Sunday – 10:30am – (4C) Tony Saez, Sr., Joe Saez, Andy Hein, Fred Klinger, Justin Dorris, David Hofer 
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